
Hart County Library 

BOARD OF TRUSTEES
May 10, 2011   
CALL TO ORDER:  Meeting was called to order by Mary Carter, Vice-Chairperson, at 11:04 a.m. 
PRESENT:  Jerry Bell, Mary Carter, Kaye Chafin, Nancy Clark, Ann Roedler, Morene Sokol and Meridy Wright, Board Members; Richard Sanders, Library Director; and Cece Rettiger, Assistant Library Director.       
MINUTES:  The minutes from the April 29th meeting were read and approved.        
TREASURER’S REPORT:  Total of cash available was $25,729.13 in Pinnacle Bank and Bank of America account.  Total of reserve amount was $12,661.66 in the GA Fund account.    
SPECIAL PRESENTATION:  Cece Rettiger, Assistant Library Director, gave a presentation on “Parenting in the Workplace”.  She also asked the board to consider granting her approval to continue bringing her baby to work with her through September 2011; the baby will be six months old at that time.   The board explained that we would discuss her request and make a decision during the Executive Session.   
DIRECTOR’S REPORT:  
· See submitted report from the library director.  

· 91 new library patrons in April.       

· Total of 9280 active PINES patrons in April.               
· Circulation was up in April.  Internet usage was up slightly in April.  Pines Loans were up during April.              

OLD BUSINESS:  
· Richard updated the board on the budget; reported on the budget he submitted to the county Board of Commissioners; also stated the library state funds will be reduced again this year.   

· Cece Rettiger, Assistant Library Director, is scheduled to begin part-time status on July 1st.   

· Richard has a draft copy of the data summary report from the community survey pertaining to use of the library.  He hopes to have the final copy soon.  
NEW BUSINESS:  
· Discussed the dates of the June Board Meeting and June Budget Meeting.  Suggestion was made to have one meeting and combine the June Board Meeting and the June Budget Meeting.  Motion was made and approved to have this meeting on June 28 at 11:00 am.  
FRIENDS OF LIBRARY REPORT:  
· No one from Friends of the Library was present at the meeting.    
EXECUTIVE SESSION:

· Executive session began at 11:57 am and completed at 12:27 pm.   

ADJOURNMENT:  The meeting was adjourned at 12:28 p.m.      

Respectfully submitted,

Ann Roedler

Secretary 
